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Greetings Nobles,

September has come and gone the summer is over and here
we are starting the fall season at Tripoli. It was great seeing
everyone at the September meeting. I’m sure everyone enjoys
the casual meetings in June and September as much as I do
and enjoying some Prime Rib in September is always a plus.
And also a big thanks to Bob Capen for arraigning the music

before the meeting. And a special
thanks for the donation of $20,000
in honor of Dick Kolo. His smile
and his special handshake will be
missed. The past month has been
very interesting and your divan
has been busy. As August closed
your Divan traveled to Omro for the Winnebago land Shrine
clubs annual picnic and steak fry. Our drive to Omro
coincided with the severe storms that spawned 16 tornados.
Your Divan was in 3 separate cars on Hwy 41 that had to pull
over on the side of the freeway due to wind and rain creating
hazardous driving conditions. Fortunately the rain eased and
the rest of the evening went well and great steaks were
enjoyed by all, and the club was very generous with a check
for the hospital. Labor Day weekend found the city
celebrating Harley Davidson’s 115th anniversary. Gerry
Arnholt, Dave Bevsek, Dave Bowen, and Dave Kershawn,
set up a grill and sold brats, burgers, beer, and water during
the parade and raised money for the hospital and for the
temple. Harley also provided parade passes to the Motor
Corps and me and several members of the award winning
Escorts enjoyed riding in the parade. And listening to the
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By Chaplain Ron Hack

Nobles,
This summer, my wife raised and

released Monarch butterflies. The
transformation of the tiny egg, to a tiny
caterpillar that quickly becomes a large

caterpillar that then turns into a bright green chrysalis with gold
specks and finally emerges as an adult Monarch butterfly is
amazing to watch. Many of you have heard about the migration
of these beautiful creatures to the forests of Mexico; but did you
know that none of these migrating Monarch butterflies have
been to Mexico? These migrating Monarchs are the great-great-
grandchildren of the Monarchs that flew back from Mexico last
Spring.

When the time is right, usually starting in mid-September,
the Monarchs begin their long southbound journey, stopping to
sip nectar for energy and gathering in roosts (large groups of
butterflies) in the trees for protection at night or from bad
weather. The next day, if the weather is good for flying, they are
gone. They leave a place where they have food and shelter, not
knowing what lays ahead on their journey of thousands of miles
across land and the ocean to finally arrive in Mexico. Will they
find be able to find flowers with life sustaining nectar and safe
areas to roost? They may have to fly through storms or the
weather may turn cold too early (can’t fly if too cold). They may
crash into a windshield, or be captured in a child’s net and never
make it to Mexico. But yet, these delicate looking creatures
leave the known for the unknown with the belief that they will
complete their long migration to Mexico and return again next
Spring. Now I don’t know if butterflies worry about the future
like we do, but leaving the known for the unknown takes faith.
Jesus, in the Sermon on the Mount tells his followers,
“Therefore, I say to you, do not worry about your life

...Look at the birds of the air, for they neither sow nor reap
nor gather into barns; yet your heavenly Father feeds them. Are
you not of more value then they?” [Matthew 6:25-34] (NKJV)
Worrying about all the unknowns in your life will not change
anything, but it will steal excitement and happiness out of the
present. It may prevent you from doing things that you really
want to do or embracing new opportunities that come your way.
Have faith that God will provide for you, support you in new
opportunities and help you weather the inevitable storms in your
life. If a fragile Monarch butterfly can make a journey of
thousands of miles to Mexico and back, surely we can have faith
that God will provide for each of us.

Blessings,
Ron Hack
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Chaplain’s Corner

Monarch Butterfliescrowds along the parade route cheer for the Shriners as we
rode by kept us smiling throughout the parade. September
also brought us Doors Open Milwaukee. Bruce Nelson
worked tirelessly to showcase our wonderful facility to the
people of Milwaukee. Each year we have over 2000 people
visit and enjoy the wonders of our building. And closing out
the month I enjoyed a wonderful evening with the Daughters
of the Nile for the visit of Supreme Queen Shirley Henley.
Queen Carmen has supported Tripoli throughout the year and
it was nice to be able to show her support also.

Looking forward to the next couple of months we are
getting busier than ever starting with the Tartan Ball October
6th, come out and enjoy some Haggis and Scotch. And as
always the pipes and drums will be playing for your
entertainment. Following that we have the All Faiths Night
Dinner with the Knights of Columbus. Noble Curt
Campagna will be the guest speaker. The next event is the
Ladies Fall Fundraiser. My lady Karen has put in long hours
planning something different this year and is very hopeful
the ladies will enjoy the event she has planned. Please see the
flier enclosed. All proceeds will benefit the Imperial Ladies
program Little POPS of Love.

And don’t forget the Ceremonial on November 10th John
Bennethum will be the honoree. There is still time to get
those petitions in. Membership is still our biggest need and it
should be the goal of everyone not just the membership
committee to bring in new members. The Potentates Ball will
follow with a fine dinner and some great music from Larry
Lynn.

Finally we are looking forward to the 2nd annual Feztival
of Trees. Saturday Nov. 17th through Saturday Nov. 24th.
Excluding Thanksgiving Day. This is a critical fund raiser for
Tripoli and we need to support this event with our help
setting up and our help volunteering during the event. Also
please spread the word to businesses family and friends and
promote sponsorship of trees. The set up will be the previous
week which will interfere with our Nov. Stated meeting on
Wednesday Nov. 14th. So in order to do the setup for this
event we will change the meeting date to Monday the 12th.

Thank you one and all for everything you do for Tripoli
and our Hospitals.

Fraternally,
Keith Sargeant

Potentate’s Message
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By W.: M.: Dan Richardson, McKinley Lodge #307
In order it is trying to increase the positive impact that

Masonry has on the community and a charity to the state to help
benefit the hungry and Feeding America. McKinley Lodge
#307 is trying to start a new tradition. This charity is based on
the story of the Stone Soup, where a stranger comes to town
with a pot of water and some stones, and persuades the whole
community to come together with the various ingredients to
produce a tasty soup for the whole community. Traveling Stone
Soup attempts to do the same, but in a way where not only are
the stomachs of those that attend get filled, but the stomachs and
souls of those in need in the area are filled as well. There will
be enough fresh, hot home-cooked soup for over 1,000 people.

Traveling Stone Soup is being brought to Wisconsin from
Michigan and Arizona by Michigan Mason, Bro. Jim Crosby
(Peppermint Jim), and McKinley's own brother, Bro. Nick
Niklosovich (Chef Nick). The goal for the organization is to
feed 1 million people, and so far the organization is a quarter of
the way there. McKinley Lodge hopes that this will become a
statewide event that can get the support of all Masonic
Organizations.

There are several things that McKinley is seeking, which can
be provided by Masons and the general public: First, is publicity
- for this event to be successful, we need to get the word out to
the community. Second is soup ingredients - we are willing to
take whatever pasta, vegetables and meat ingredients people are
willing to provide in order to put together soups. For example,
if someone donates 20 pounds of chicken, and someone donates

20 pounds of beef, two soups will be made, one of each kind.
Third, we are looking for monetary donations before the event
- it is always expected that some ingredients will need to be
purchased, as well as propane. And fourth is people to attend the
day of the event - we need guests to sell the soup on the day of,
as well as to provide non-perishable donations. Please consider
offering up help in one of these ways.

Let's develop this into another one of those charity events
that Masons can proudly discuss when asked "What does
Freemasonry actually do for the local community?"

The details for the event are as follows:
4550 N Pilgrim Road, Brookfield, WI
Saturday, November 3rd, 9 AM - 5 PM
Vegetable & Meat and Vegetable Soup Bowls for a

suggested donation of $5 Accepting fresh food and donations in
advance, and canned food and dry goods donations the day of.

Contact Nick Niklosovich (517) 376-2217 
or Dan Richardson (414) 699-5469 
(worshipful.master@mckinleylodge.org) for questions or to 
arrange donations.

I hope to see you there #Stirringupgood (both literally and
figuratively).

Sincerely,
Dan Richardson

New Charity coming to Wisconsin - Traveling Stone Soup
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The meeting was opened in due form at 7:00PM by Ill. Sir
Keith Sargeant.  All seats properly filled.

Cold Sands: Nobles Cain Finger, Dennis Delaney, and
Patrick Delaney crossed the Cold Sands aided by Noble
Matthew Wright.

P.Ps, Visiting Nobles, Unit Heads, Shrine Club Presidents,
and Emeritus members were introduced.

Minutes: As the minutes were published in the Tattler, a
motion was made and seconded to suspend the readings of
the minutes.  A vote was called and the motion passed.

Petitions: Petitions were read from Jeff Froderman,
Michael G. Smith, Gary Sorensen, David Branovan, and
Michael Peden.  A vote was called for and a ballot was spread
among the nobles.  The business meeting continued during
the vote.  Immediately following completion of the vote, the
ballot was reviewed and reported clear and petitioners’ pleas
were granted.

Suspensions: Mitchell Schuttke was notified as outlined
in the Shrine bylaws for nonpayment of dues.  A motion was
made and a vote taken.  It passed by a majority of the
members present and he was suspended for nonpayment of
dues.

Demits/Re-instatements: None
Financial Report: John Bugajski gave the report.  He

proceeded to explain the high points of the statement.  We are
continuing to review all expenses in an effort to cut down
expenses.  Motion was made and seconded to accept the
report. Motion passed.

Trustees: Trustees are initializing contracts for repair of
the roof.

Scimitar: A Henry, Shrine commemorative 22 cal. rifle
will be raffled off. Only 25 tickets will be sold for $100.00
each.  Planning is underway for next year’s Sportsmen’s
Night schedule for March 22, 2019.  The Golf Outing is set
for June 24, 2019 and will benefit the Shrine Hospitals.

Finance Committee: PP Doug Winter commented on the
suspension of membership and thank Recorder Frank Foti for
his work on contacting members before we take any action on
a member.  He also reported that the Board of Directors
continues to look at our artwork and have sold 4 pieces for a
net profit of $38,571.06.  They continue to work very hard at
keeping all our expenses down.  The FC needs to have the
driver information on all vehicles that are kept in the garage
for insurance purposes.  Please contact the office and Joh
Bugajski with the information asap.

Black Camel: Nobles Fred Hencke, Richard M
Turtenwald, Leland Hermann, Richard Kolo, Richard H
Hackbarth, John Richard “Doc” Lemberger, Glen Jante, and
James Kleck wer summoned by the black camel.  A special
ceremony, with the lighting of 3 candles, was presented in
remembrance of September 11, 2001.  A prayer was offered
by Chaplain Ron Hack.

Sickness and Distressed: Chaplain Ron Hacked gave the
report and asked for everyone’s help in maintain the list.

Doors Open: Noble Bruce Nelsen encourages all Nobles,
Units, and Clubs to help with Open Doors Milwaukee
scheduled for September 22 and 23.  Help is need between
9AM and 5PM on both days.

Red Fez: No report
Hospital Report: Noble Bob Manders reported that with

the Packer’s Shrine Game donation from this year’s game,
the Green Bay Packers have donated over $4Million to the
Shrine Hospitals.

Matt Wright reported on the Minneapolis Hospital and the
plans to downsize to a clinch status.  They will continue to see
and receive patients as they do now and continue to work
with other hospitals in the area.

Ill Sir Sargeant report that there will be 4 hospitals
downsizing like Minneapolis based on a vote of the
membership at this year’s Imperial Session.  There are no
plans to close any hospitals.  This is only a way to improve
operating margins while still offering first class care to the
patients.

Festival of Trees: Chief Rabban Bob Capen report on the
Second Annual Festival of Trees scheduled for Nov. 17 – 24.
There is an active signup sheet for volunteers; please sign up
as your help is need to make this another successful year.
Still looking for tree sponsors.  The next volunteers meeting
is set for Oct 9, please plan on attending.

Upcoming: Ill Sir Sargeant reported that numerous events
are coming up including the All Faiths Night 10/24, Ladies
Fall Fundraiser 10/27, Ceremonial and Potentate’s Ball
11/10.  See the Tattler for details.

NOVEMBER MEETING: The Ill Sir Keith Sargeant
announced the November meeting will be changed from
Wednesday, November 14 to Monday, November 12.  This is
due to the Shrine Center being in the process of being
changed to a Winter Wonderland for the Festival of Trees.

Presentations: The family of Noble Richard Kolo, a 62
year member, presented a check to the Shriners Hospital for
Children – Chicago for the amount of $20,000 in his memory.

There being no more business the meeting was closed in
due form.

Respectfully submitted,
Peter F Hennig
Past Potentate 2015
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My name is John Bennethum and I was
born on April 20, 1941 in West Allis.  I
graduated in 1958 from W.A. Central High
School.  I earned 3 Degrees from UW
Milwaukee/Madison and worked for MPS
from 1964-1996. I was a Biology teacher
and Science teacher at Hamilton High
School.  

From 1956-1992, I was involved with
DeMolay and was the Director of
Education, Chevalier, active Legion of
Honor, and State Staff.  I joined West Allis

Lodge #291 in 1965.  Each year I joined a New York Rite body and
then Scottish Rite until joining the Shrine in 1972.  I was Appointed
Chaplin in 1999 by Past Potentate Ron Hurst and served from
January 1999 until I fell and broke my right shoulder on
12/10/2017.  I served 50+ years to most of the Masonic
Organizations.

My father was a York Rite Mason from LaPorte, IN.  The closest
Shrine Temple was Medinah in Chicago.  I did not know my dad
was a Mason until after I joined DeMolay.  My family moved here
to work for Allis Chalmers.  I have 2 married brothers, the late Jim,
(the late Carol), and Dale (Sally).  I have 4 nephews and 3 nieces.
Only my father and I are Masonic.  I have been dating the beautiful
Rosemarie Tapper since 2004.  Cain Finger, (A member of our
Shrine class) his wife Patricia, and their 3 children are also part of
my family. 

I have also been a member of First Lutheran Church, ELCA,
West Allis, all my life.  I am a graduate of the Bethel Bible series
and the Diakonia training and serve as co-coordinator of our
Deacons.  

1Peter 3:15 “Always be prepared to give an answer to everyone
who asks you to give the reason for the HOPE you have.”

Our September Meatin’ was purdy perduckive, which is always
da case wen a pretty good group uf Hillbillies show up ta help with
da furute plans n’ stuff.  Da peerade season is over n’ Raban Joe
give a purdy good run-down on all da peerades wid da staff car in
2018.  Purdy goll darn good year too.   Dere will be anudder X-mas
party in January, 2019..  Yew-all will git information on it sum time
in da near future.  We gonna be plannin’ a picnic fer 2019 too.  Dis
stuff will all be in da Tattler when da time comes.

Our next meatin’ is a-gonna be November 21st.  We will be
gittin down to sum real good plannin fer the Xmas shindig n’ da
picnic.  It is also time fer yu-all to show up n’ get yer new ossifers
fer 2019.  Ifn’ yer interested in bein in da line we’d be glad to see
sum new faces.  We iz gonna have da elections fer yer ossifwers fer
2019 so come on down & have a say so in da process.

As wid all da meatins’ da next meetin on Nov 21 will be held
down by Tripoli.  Startin time is 6:00 pm an’ der will  be food n ‘
fixins  n’ stuff.   

One more time, weuns-all tell you Clan 50 memberships is opin
ta all Shrine Nobles (Hill Billy part of the Clan) and ladies (Hill
Billy Gals).  Jumpin in fee is 40 bucks & dats it.  If’n yew-all needs
petitions let Cuz Gary n’ he’ll see yo it yew git sum.  414-421-0314
er gjparker@wi.rr.com   

Member dis:  In wine der iz wisdom, n’ in beer dere iz freedom
n’ in water der iz bacteria.            

Dats all:       Honor the Cob:  Cuz Gary10
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Photo Corps
We have had a steady decline in the number of Photo Corps

members, some due to people moving away, some moving on to
other interests, and even a few deaths among our members. I feel
we urgently need to expand our ranks, first by appealing to those
with an interest in photography that would like to join our unit. You
do not need to have a high-end camera. New members have started
out with point-and-shoot cameras. I know that I did. If you have cell
phone with a good camera, that would do for a start. Tripoli has
major events, some with several things going on at the same time.
We need additional members to cover different parts of these
events. Installation of Tripoli officers would be an example,
Potentate’s Ball and Ceremonial would be another. There also might
be two events going on at the same time or day. We need additional
staff to handle these well.

In addition, I would like to institute a program of having
“contributing photographers”. Members of the Photo Corps only
have limited time to take pictures of unit or club events. Usually our
coverage is limited to those of which e are a member. I would like
to expand our coverage to Shrine Clubs and units that other Nobles
belong to and would be willing to take pictures of their events.
Ladies, we don’t want to forget you. We would also like to get
pictures of the ladies’ events, as these are also considered an
important part of Shrine activities.

A new web site for the Shrine is under development will include
a section to which pictures will be uploaded. Those who are
interested in joining the Photo Crops or becoming a contributor,
please email me at dwilson1@wi.rr.com. Ideally, I would like to
have a contributor assigned to take pictures for a Shrine Club or unit
to which they belong and upload them to the web site. Hopefully,
we will eventually have someone assigned to each unit or club in
the Shrine. This will provide expanded pictures for the Tattler, but
also non-members may be motivated to join the Shrine when they
see members on the site enjoying with their families the many
ongoing events offered by the Shine. When emailing me, please
indicate which club or units you are volunteering for. Be aware we
are also desperately needing nobles to become members of the
Photo Corps which will help us cover the major events.

Dennis Wilson
Director,
Tripoli Photo Corps

Units

Support Your Units 
and Shrine Clubs



Dustin Herzog unit chief 262-442-0381
The big event will be the Ceremonial November 10th. We will

need about 4 Unit members to help with directing cars that day. We
will be Nominating and Electing the officers to direct the unit this
fall. Watch the news letter for when. Now is the time to be looking
for members and candidates. If you’re not, now is the time. If it is
or was your birthday, Happy Birthday. Enjoy your day. I’m sorry if
you didn’t receive your invite.

See you in Church,
From the officers of the Provost Unit
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Clubs

Our next meeting will be the fourth Wednesday in October,
i.e. October 24th.  Once again, we assemble at Spring Gardens
Restaurant, 1731 W. Layton Avenue, Milwaukee.  We order off
the menu. As is always the case, all Nobles and their ladies
welcome at our meetings and it is definitely not necessary for
you to order a meal as a prerequisite to attend the meeting. 

Socialization begins at 5:30 pm and meal orders are taken at
6:00 pm.  The raffles will continue to complete the evening’s
program.  President Don Adams is working on a program for the
evening, although there are a number of issues to be discussed
with the membership, including nominations of officers for the
2019 LSSC Officer Corp and Social Program suggestions for
2019.  

The dues notices will be distributed to our Nobles in the near
future. Hope to see you there.

Gary Parker, Secretary

Lakeshore SC

Dave Schaber is our President and if you are in need of
Friends, give Dave a call at 414-422-1367. 

The unit meets at Alioto’s on the 4th Tuesday of each
month with a few exceptions. Remember the ceremonial is
November 10th. It would be nice to attend and enjoy your old
friends and welcome in the new ones. Its fall time, so that
means its Nomination and Election of Officers. In December
we will be sharing our Election and Christmas Party together
with the Provost Unit. Happy Birthday to everyone for the
month of October.

See you in Church,
Jerry Stein, Treasurer

Whitnall Park SC

Provost Unit

Legion of Honor
Summer is officially over and the Legion of Honor has one more

parade this year. That would be the Milwaukee Veterans Day Parade
on November 3rd. As usual, we will meet at Tripoli and div to the
starting point on the float. If you are interested in being in the
Veterans Day Parade please let me know. Call me at 414-422-9452
We had 5 summer parades this year which included the cities of
Hartland, Wauwatosa, New Berlin, South Milwaukee and St.
Francis. In Hartland and St. Francis the weather did not co-operate
as we got a little wet. Another highlight of summer was the Great
Lakes Shrine Association Legion of Honor convention that was
held in Fort Wayne Indiana this past August. I went in as
Commander for the ensuing year. Next year’s convention will be in
Brookfield, August 14-18. Another highlight of the convention was
when Past Potentate Ron Hurst was awarded the Spirit award for his
long time dedication to the International Association Legion of
Honors November trip to Washington D.C. for the past 15 years.
Ron was very humbled when he received his award. Ron said that
the award should really go to his Lady, Evonne since she did all the
work. It was an award that was well deserved to both Ron and his
Lady. The unit is proud of both of you.

Just a reminder, the Legion of Honor meets on the third Monday
of the month at 7pm here at Tripoli. If you have a DD-214, we
would love to have you join the unit.

Bob Lijewski, Adjutant

Animals
Hi Animals, Now that our summer parades are over we have one

Holiday parade so far that is Menomonee Falls November 25th
line up is 3:30pm more details will be sent out by email. In October
we have the haunted Halloween at 3 pillars at 5:45 so we should be
there by 5:15. November 3rd we have our fall meeting 10am at 3
pillars lunch to follow the meeting cost for lunch is $10.00.I will
need to know by October 25th who can make it. November 10th we
have the Shrine Ceremonial we meet at 8am who ever can make it.
I would like to thank all of the members of the animal unit who
participated in the parades this year....we can't forget the ladies that
helped us to, November we have the Feztival of trees Nov. 17-24th
it will be closed Nov. 22nd.

Animal Director, 
Ron Gustafson

Units
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Printing & Mailing Services

(262) 238-6397

Fax: (262) 242-9450

8990 N. 51st Street • Brown Deer, WI 53223

• Graphic Design
• Business Cards
• Letterheads & Envelopes
• Flyers
• Brochures
• Newsletters

• Promotional Items
• Logoed Apparel
• Signs & Banners
• Print & Insert in Express News
• Direct Mail
• Newspaper Advertising

printing@discoverhometown.com
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Midwest Shriner’s Game



Kringles?!?!? Did you say Kringles?!?!?
Why, yes, yes, I did!!
Shelomoth Temple No. 106 is selling O&H Kringles for

its Badoura Project. Money raised will benefit the Daughters
of the Nile Convalescent Endowment Fund. This permanent
endowment fund exists for the sole purpose of benefiting the
Shriners Hospital for Children so let’s raise some money for
the kids!!!

They are $12 each and the flavor choices are:
• Pecan  • Raspberry  • Almond
• Apple  • Blueberry  • Cherry
• Cherry Cheese  • Chocolate Pecan
• Cinnamon Roll  • Cream Cheese  • Turtle
You can place your orders by contacting Princess Badoura

Jane Blackwood via email at: stormkat@sbcglobal.net or by
calling: (608) 346-8435, leave a message if Pr. Jane doesn’t
answer. Orders are due ideally by October 13 and absolutely
no later than October 27. The Kringles will be delivered to
Tripoli Shrine Center on November 17, just in time for
Thanksgiving (they do freeze well)!!

September Trivia Answer – Shelomoth means Peace.
October Trivia Question – Since 1924, how much

money has the Daughters of the Nile raised for the Shriners
Hospital for Children? (email answers to me)

Buzzing for Nile,
Carmen Bonanno, Queen
414-708-8287; carmen.a.bonanno@gmail.com
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The days are getting shorter, the nights are getting cooler
and the leaves are turning beautiful shades of autumn.  We
have enjoyed our first meeting back since summer. I have
taken what items we had to the Twin Cities Hospital.
However, our work is not done.

The Hospital needs Fleece Blankets (50 x 60), Winter Hats
and Mittens, Socks, Baby dolls, games for teens, coloring
books and Crayola crayons (24 count), and gift cards are some
of the items.  I will be going back to the hospital In November,
to deliver what items we have.  I am always amazed at the
beautiful work our ladies do for the children.  We are blessed
to have such talented women in the Auxiliary.

Our meeting will be Wednesday October 17th.  Lunch is at
noon with reservations to Cheri Brus before Sunday the 14th.
at (262) 332-7812. Come join us to socialize and shop for
delicious nuts, and knives. We will also have our sales table to
check out.

Mark your calendars for our Annual Tripoli Women’s
Auxiliary Holly Luncheon Wednesday, Dec. 5, 2018 at The
Beautiful Wisconsin Country Club. Invitations will be coming
out soon.  This is a time for fun and fellowship, along with a
chance to make much need funds for the Shriners Children.
Invite your friends and family to join us for a beautiful
afternoon.   Start thinking of ideas for those much-needed
donated prizes and baskets for the raffle.  This way we are able
to help supply funding for our Children at the Twin Cities
Shrines Hospital. 

We will again be participating in the Feztival of Trees at the
Shrine.  We are in need a 5’ or 6’ tree so if you have one to
donate please let us know. 

The Annual Gift letter, invitations to the Holly Luncheon,
and dues notices will be arriving in your mailboxes soon.  

Gifts, honorariums, and memorials may be sent to: 
Gerri Lorberter, Memorial Chairman
7979 W Glenbrook Rd, #6020
Milwaukee, WI  53223
Please enjoy the rest of the summer, be safe and stay

healthy.  You are important.
Remember: One Woman can make a difference, but

together we can rock the world.
IMPORTANT NOTICE: November meeting will be held on

November 7th. This is the 1st Wednesday. Due to the Feztival
of Trees.

For the Love of a Child 
Diana Kifer, Chairman
920-922-6012   ldkifer@charter.net

Women’s Auxiliary
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Ladies Activities

Daughters of the Nile
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UNITS

Circus:
Pete Hennig
H: 262-723-1270
C: 262-689-0837
pfhennig@hotmail.com

John Orth
H: 262-502-0567
C: 262-366-5464
orthja@sbcglobal.net

Onion Sales:
Tom Schlicht
C: 414-852-3214
taschlicht@aol.com

Mark Norville
C: 414-460-1290
minnesotamark@gmail.com

TRIPOLI SHRINE 
CENTER CONTACT

INFORMATION
3000 W. Wisconsin Ave.
Milwaukee, WI 53208

www.tripolishrinecenter.com

Open to the public: 
Mon. - Fri.

9:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

Building closes at 
10:00 p.m. for Unit 

meeting nights.

Administrative Hours:
Mon. - Fri.

9:00 a.m. – 3:30 p.m.

Office:
Phone: 414-933-4700
Fax: 414-933-1591
office@tripolishrinecenter.com

Rentals/Special Events:
David Bowen
Food & Beverage Director
General Manager
Phone: 414-933-4700
banquet@tripolishrinecenter.com

Advertising/Tattler:
Phone: 414-933-4700
tattler@tripolishrinecenter.com

TO KEEP IN TOUCH

Tattler October 2018

ANIMALS:
RON E. GUSTAFSON 
(920) 627-4107

ANTIQUE AUTO: 
ANDY PACHEFSKY
(414) 687-7646

BAND:
ARNIE GARBER (414) 352-2527

CHIPPEWA MINI Ts: 
JON O'CONNELL
(715) 563-6553

CLOWNS:
JERRY HERSH 
(414) 351-4659

CRUSADERS:
MIKE CLINNIN 

(414) 294-0238

DEMOLAY:
AL IDING (414) 258-6481

DIRECTOR’S STAFF:
JOE SCHONER (414) 416-3847

HIGHLANDERS:
KEVIN MCGOWAN (AMY)
(262) 343-5335

HILLBILIES:
DON ADAMS (414) 378-9131.

CLUBSLEGION OF HONOR:
ROBERT E. LIJEWSKI
(414) 422-9452

LONG RIDERS:
ART KAROS 
(414) 628-8990

MARSHALS:
LEIGHTON R. TIMM 
(262) 257-0474

MOTOR CORPS:
RON HACK (414) 732-0144

NEXGEN:
URAL (PATRICK) JACKSON 
(414) 467-3669

NORTHWOODS JACKS:
SCOTT KELLOG (715) 545-2004

PHOTO CORPS: 
DENNIS WILSON
(414) 588-0855

PROVOST:
DUSTIN HERZOG(262) 442-0381

PURVEYORS:
GLEN JONES (317) 452-2455
RICK GUTOWSKI (414) 807-0584

RITUALISTIC DIVAN:
RICK GEISS (262) 554-6229

TILERS:
ROBERT ADAMS (414) 462-0800

TRANSPORTATION:
FRANK FOTI (414) 940-5632

ALLIANCES

HOSPITAL

SOUTHWEST FLORIDA:
CARL WUSSOW (863) 420-1839

DAUGHTERS OF THE NILE
CARMEN BONANNO 
(414) 708-8287

WOMEN’S AUXILARY:
DIANA KIFER (920) 922-6012

HOSPITAL COMMITTEE:
BOB MANDERS
(414) 380-3333

FOND DU LAC:
GEORGE WEIGEL
(920) 921-0122

HARBORVIEW:
PATRICK JACKSON
(414) 467-3669

KENOSHA: 
RUSSELL GENAME
(262) 697-3458 

LAKE SHORE:
DON ADAMS  (414) 378-9131

NORTHWOODS:
BOB DIONNE (715)490-1866

NORWAUKEE:
TOM SCHLICHT (414) 852-3214

SHEBOYGAN: 
RON GUSTAFSON (920)627-4107

TRI-COUNTY:
DON NOBLE (262) 939-9210

WAUKESHA:
STEVE WINTERS (414) 840-5455

WEST ALLIS:
GLEN JONES (317) 452-2455

WHITNALL PARK:
DAVE SCHABER (414) 422-1367

WINNEBAGOLAND:
GEORGE KONTOS
(920) 379-9183

Tripoli Contact Information
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